
News from the NW Synod 8th March 2017 

 

 
The next Synod Meeting will be held at Bamford Chapel URC 

on 25th March 2017. 
 

1: Moderators Snapshot 
2: News from Kendal URC 
3: Engaging Young Refugees Training Day 
4: Concerts at Clitheroe URC 
5: Prayerful Imaging Creative Quiet Days at Keld URC 2017 

 
 
 
1: Moderators Snapshot On Monday I had the privilege of flying out to the Holy Land as one of 

the co-leaders of the Cumbria 

Ecumenical Pilgrimage, 

together with Rt Rev James 

Newcome (Bishop of Carlisle) 

and the Revd Richard Teal 

(Cumbria Methodist District 

Chair) and our organiser Rev 

Rob Jackson. Only travelling 

from Manchester to the 

airport I did not envy the 2 

coach loads of pilgrims who 

set off from Whitehaven at 

2:45am and Barrow at 3:15am 

on a tour to pick up fellow 

pilgrims across the county of 

Cumbria. Our first full day 

took in Magdala, Nazareth 

and Cana.  

A true Christian pilgrim seeks change, the journey being as important as the arrival. Pilgrimage acts as a 

metaphor for the Christian journey, and so our journey through the Holy Land is unhurried and full of 

encounters. Not least is the encounter with our 75 fellow pilgrims (the snapshot was kindly taken by 

Kim, with me together with other members of our Cumbrian URCs l to r: Anne Dick, Ruth Mills, Jennifer 

Cassells, Margaret Baker). The second image shows us with Mary, our guide at Magdala, showing us the 

remarkable discover of the 1st century synagogue beside the Sea of Galilee ς acting not only as our guide 

to the archaeology but also as our spiritual guide and ministering to us in prayer. 

 



Please pray for: 

¶ ǘƘŜ ǇƛƭƎǊƛƳǎΩ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴŘ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ōƛǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ 

Spirit changing us through the journey 

¶ strong bonds of fellowship to be formed between leaders and pilgrims which are part of the 

Cumbrian experience and themselves act as a sign of all that God is doing within the county of 

Cumbria 

¶ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜŎǳƳŜƴƛŎŀƭ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ άaƻǾƛƴƎ aƻǳƴǘŀƛƴǎ нлмуέ ǿƘŜƴ ƴŜȄǘ aŀǊŎƘ 

Bishops (and the Archbishop of York), Methodist District Chairs, and Moderators all with their 

small teams arrive in Cumbria as a gift to support a week of mission in the county 

¶ the strengthening of ecumenical relationships by church leaders in your Synod Area, and for the 

increased willingness for a partnership in the Gospel between congregations in your locality.  

¶ your own pilgrimage where you are, as you come to know Christ more and as you make Christ 

known. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2: News from Kendal URC The Kendal URC lecture hall was full of people eager to celebrate 
Shrove Tuesday, to meet with friends and to share in the afternoon tea they 
had been promised. They were not disappointed. 
We started with some icebreakers - a quiz about food, a Shrove Tuesday word 
search and for the more creative, the opportunity to design the topping of a 
pancake. 
 
Francois was at hand displaying his skill in tossing pancakes, in verse writing 
and joke telling. 
 
Those who attended were a mixture - our members, our friends and some 
who had just read about it and decided to come. 
 
We reminded them about Lent, about the journey to Easter and all received 
an invite to our services and to our Lent Studies The all seemed to enjoy 
themselves and our bakers excelled themselves as usually. 
 
PS Today is our coffee morning for the Bible Society. We like to think we are 
outward looking and take mission seriously. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



3: Engaging Young Refugees Training Day There is more information on the organisers, the 

Nazarene Theological College, website: 

https://nazarene.ac.uk/engaging-young-refugees/ 

 

https://nazarene.ac.uk/engaging-young-refugees/


4: Concerts at Clitheroe URC Clitheroe United Reformed Church is pleased to announce a 

series of concerts that are planned at the church at the top of Moor Lane.  These will commence with 

Clitheroe Ukulele Orchestra and Guests on Friday 7th April at 7.30pm, tickets £5 to include wine and 

nibbles and accompanied children are admitted free. The Readstone Singers are performing on 12th 

May, The Valley Choir on 7th July, and The Clitheroe Pop Choir will be appearing on 7th December.   

Jazz at Clitheroe URC In addition to these concerts Clitheroe URC will be the venue for the following 

Ribble Valley Jazz & Blues Festival gigs; On Saturday 29 April at 2pm Jazz Jam will be followed by a 

session from jazz cellist Maja Bugge from 4pm to 5pm.  On Monday 1st May from 1pm to 2.30pm a 

performance/presentation about Django Reinhardt will take place.  Refreshments and light lunches will 

be on sale at the session on 29 April from 12.30pm.  Fully disabled access is available. 

Jazz Jam at the URC, Ribble Valley Jazz & 

Blues Festival 2016 

Any jazz musicians in the synod or beyond are 

invited to come along and play with Jazz Jam 

on 29 April. The session is supported by 

NORVOL who are a friendly group of 

musicians and enthusiasts from around the 

country. Further information from Geoff 

Holmes at jeangeoffh@btinternet.com  or for 

more information on the Ribble Valley Jazz & 

Blues Festival go to 

www.rvjazzandblues.co.uk  

 

mailto:jeangeoffh@btinternet.com
http://www.rvjazzandblues.co.uk/


5: Prayerful Imaging Creative Quiet Days at Keld URC 2017 


